

Sutton Parish Council

Minutes of Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 21st February 2017 in the Bowls Hut

Present: Mr P Youngs, Mrs J Schafer, Mr N Albertini, Mr W Chapman, Mrs S Collins and Mr G Franks (meeting chair), A McManus, I Franks and Cllr Christine Block

Attendees J Quilter (Clerk)

1-21/02/17 Apologies for absence

- There were none.

2-21/02/17 Declarations of Interest

- There were none.

3-21/02/17 Agree Minutes of meeting held on 20th September

- Agreed and duly signed.

4-21/02/17 Matters Arising

- Broadband Service - Buzzcom have surveyed the village and are going to come up with a proposal to link as many people as they possibly can.

5-21/02/17 Community Speedwatch

- The team have been out twice since the last meeting and 16 people have had letters.
- The council discussed the options for Speed Indicator Signs the price is around £3,000.00, with the possibility of sharing with Bawdsey. Westcotec were the preferred supplier and financial assistance will be requested from CB and Andrew Reid in the next financial year. AM volunteered to look after the speedwatch equipment.

6-21/02/17 Planning Applications

- One planning application received since the last meeting for Cedar Lodge, Haddon Approach. This has now been withdrawn.

7-21/02/17 Emergency Plan update

- NA outlined the results of the resilience plan. NA to be the emergency co-ordinator.

8-21/02/17 Finance

- Balances of accounts are:-

Common Rights Fund	1,950.73
Business Current Account	1,009.30
Business Savings Account	<u>5,144.12</u>
Total	£ 8,104.15

- Council agreed to give £100 to the Village Hall to cover the insurance for the playground.

9-21/02/17 Correspondence

- Two pieces of correspondence one from Headway Suffolk and one about the Suffolk Devolution.

10-21/02/17 Any Other Business

- CB talked about the windfarm at Bawdsey. JS suggested that Scottish Power, who are doing the work, pay towards the Speed Indicator Signs.
- CB to ask what the housing needs register says at this present and also find out what is going on with Flagship.
- Litter pick in the village on 11th March starting at 9.30 from the village hall.
- The trees have been planted. GF to write Esmond a thank you note. PY to get some watering tubes and JQ to reimburse him.

- The company that run the bus service will no longer pick up at people's houses but instead at the bus stops within the village.

11-21/02/17 Date of next meeting

- 19th April 2017 @ 7pm in the Bowls Hut.

X

Chairman
Mr G Franks